Montauk Manor
Board of Managers

Saturday, December 11th , 2021
Conference Call Meeting
10:00am
Present:   Lou Federico, President, Don Kershan Vice President, Claire Ratusch, Secretary, Kathleen Mize, Jerry Simunek, Janice Nessel, General Manager, Jimmy Hackett, Maintenance
Absent: Herman Hochberg, Treasurer, William Skody
Meeting called to order at 10:07am
President – Lou Federico

Lou Federico asked all the board members to give an update on how they have been coping with COVID and all seem to be OK. 

Motion made to approve Conference Call Board Minutes of October 20th, 2021 was made by Don Kershan and seconded by Jerry Simunek.
VOTE:  PASSED unanimously

Legal

Jerry Simunek reported that there were $3,391 in legal bills to approve for the months of October and November 2021.
Motion to approve legal bills in the amount of $3,391 for the months of October and November September 2021 was made by Kathleen Mize, and seconded by Don Kershan.
VOTE:  PASSED unanimously

Chart Check 
On Schedule, ongoing maintenance transfers have been made.  The balances in the construction bank savings accounts as of 12/11/2021 is $1,174,089.61 and $35,002.66 in the operating.
Restaurant Update 
Off season the restaurant is now only open for breakfast Saturday and Sunday mornings (7:30am to 11:30am), dinner Thursday, Friday and Saturday (4:00pm to 9:00pm) and closed for lunch. 
Outstanding balance of $13,448 for rent and utilities.  Lou will call Mike to discuss.

General Manager’s Report – Janice Nessel
STP – Seasonal maintenance, had slut pump removed from auger, clean and lubricated machinery. Remove bolts from gear box and replace washers. Meter calibrations complete.

Dumpster Roll-up door has been removed and is out for repair. Temporary door in place.

Metro Environmental Service, LLC is working on getting all 3 fuels tanks registered and permitted.

Grounds – Pools, outdoor shower, generator and sprinklers have been winterized, fall clean up complete, working on tree trimming.
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Hot Water Heater Replacement – Letters went out to homeowners whom are in need of hot water replacement. Working with contractor on replacement schedule.

Boiler Room – Repaired leak in piping for building hot water heater.

Condenser Loop – Replace bushings on pump #2, adjusted bushings on pump #1, and order new motor for Pump #2.

Unit 410 – Research water leak and order new window sashes from Harvey.

Construction/Physical Plant - Don Kershan
Construction Report: Don Kershan 12/11/2021
On Dec. 9th Jimmy, Janice, Nick Ceo and I met with Tim and Shane Henry of Henry Restorations Limited Construction to discuss ways to tackle repairing the leaks coming in through the pool wall adjacent to the outside 101-105 patios. We reviewed the drawings made by EDG engineering and discussed the three options below with Henry Construction.

Option A – Dig out the entire wall and install waterproofing to the footing. This is most expensive and disruptive option.  Likely not feasible due to the cost, size of equipment needed for excavation, and the enormous amount of soil to be removed and infilled. However, it is just about guaranteed to stop water from coming in through the foundation wall. 

Option B – Dig out a few feet of the foundation wall and install waterproofing. This is the least expensive/disruptive option. It stops water coming in at the beam pockets but may not prevent water from entering lower on the wall. 

Option C – Install a waterproofed slab below the pavers. Likely less expensive and disruptive than full excavation but will still require a lot of work and a few truckloads of concrete. This will help to direct water away from the wall to prevent leaking. However, as the slab settles over time it may crack, tearing the waterproofing and allowing water to reach the wall.

After several discussions with the team including a call in with Lou we agreed that we would approach the repair under Option B with a modification. Instead of a full excavation of the patios, Henry construction agreed to excavate a small area of one patio, unit 101 where we see considerable amount of water entering the woman’s pool locker room. At that point they can assess how the water enters the pool wall and ceiling. The remaining excavation will take place on the inside wall around the I-beams where we know water is entering. Along with proper waterproofing and the installation of a French Drain system our water penetration and ensuing damage should stop.
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We also have reason to believe that water is coming down the parapet wall from the above decks and we plan to look at that in a couple of weeks.

At this time, we do not have an estimate for the pool wall repair and hope to have an estimate from Henry Construction in 10 days.

In the 10/30/21 report I alerted you that our elevators must be brought up to code and that they will require complete overhauls. The company that we are contracted with TKE has provided us with a “Modernization Proposal” and we are looking at a $254,000.00 price tag per elevator!

Also, in that Aug, 23rd 2021 report EDG listed as priority number one the repairing of the loose/spalling material (stucco) at the North, South and East façade of the Courtyard. We are looking for further clarification on this repair since it will involve closing off large areas of the building. We also need to get an estimate on the cost as well!

Future Construction Projects: 


· Unit 125 windows and outside walls need attention.
· Pillars entering the MM main driveway need replacement.
· Stucco walls and decks above the outdoor restaurant patio need repair.
· Balconies on all sides of the building should be inspected for possible repairs.
· Ongoing roof replacement
· HVAC system replaced in the pool area
Treasurer’s Report – Herman Hochberg 
Montauk Manor Condominium 

Cash Balances – 12-11-2021
Condo

Operating BNB                           301,356   
Major Construction 
          1,205,699
STP Operating

          1,309,345

Total


       $ 2,816,400
Rental

BNB STP- CD Apple Bank        131,884 

Operating
         
          1,071,025
Total

                    $ 1,202,909
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Rental Report – Jerry Simunek
Rental Report: Jerry Simunek 12/11/2021
Rentals this Fall continued to be excellent.  Occupancy was as follows:
	OCCUPANCY - TOTAL NUMBER OF RENTAL DAYS

	 
	2019
	2020
	2021
	
	

	Sept
	2110
	2155
	2185
	
	

	Oct
	1546
	1706
	1671
	
	

	Nov
	1314
	1398
	1286
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	RENTAL INCOME
	
	
	

	 
	2019
	2020
	2021
	
	

	Sept
	$484,916 
	$657,279 
	$580,509 
	
	

	Oct
	$245,725 
	$297,928 
	$306,503 
	
	

	Nov
	$195,610 
	$192,006 
	$205,674 
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	


Manor advertising emphasized things to do around Montauk in the Fall, plus that the Hilltop Restaurant will be open.

The Halloween and Thanksgiving weekends were almost sold out.

The Rental Committee prepared a letter to Rental Program homeowners with patios, balconies, etc. to replace any worn or damaged outdoor furniture.

Beige polywood like the pool furniture will be recommended.  Forest green polywood and teak furniture will also be approved.  The letter was presented to 

The Board for approval and will be mailed in January.  

The Rental Committee plans to have an in-person meeting at The Manor in January.  At that time there will be a final inspection of current outdoor furniture plus inspections of selected rental units that may need attention to maintain the standards of the Five-Year Plan.
	
	
	
	
	
	


New Business 

Conference Call scheduled for February 5th, 2021 at 10:00am.
Meeting Adjourned at 12:05pm.
